		ATTACHMENT 4

Responses to Councilmember Lambert’s question from Dec 2, 2014 meeting

Question #1: Methane flared at Cedar Hills. How much is being flared, what can we do it reduce it? Are you confident in your methane calculations? 

Landfill Gas Flared

Bio Energy Washington (BEW) has an on-site energy recovery plant at Cedar Hills. In 2013 BEW’s facility processed approximately 89.86% of the captured landfill gas and delivered it as pipeline-quality natural gas to Puget Sound Energy. The BEW plant operated over 94 percent of available hours in 2013. It has been operating at or above expectations since October 2012. Operational improvements to the plant are the primary way to further reduce flaring LFG, and work on operational improvements is ongoing. In 2013, approximately 10.14% of the total captured LFG (Approx. 4,865 million standard cubic feet has been captured) was flared at Cedar Hills Regional Landfill. The goal is to reduce the amount of LFG flared and to productively convert as much of the captured LFG to a renewable energy source as possible.

Methane Capture

LFGs that are not captured by the collection system are called fugitive emissions, and include methane (52.50% by LFG by volume).

Cedar Hills Regional Landfill complies with EPA’s Sub-Title D requirement. The SWD believes the LFG capture rate is above 90 percent as confirmed by EPA for Sub-title D Municipal Solid Waste Landfills and there is no indication of any significant fugitive emissions.  Based on the Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA) recommended LandGem model, projected LFG generation in 2013 was about 51,786 MT methane and the actual capture was about 49,330 MT methane which measures as a 95.25 percent capture rate. 

The SWD monitors at 1,140 points in the collection system to ensure it is maintaining proper vacuum and to ensure LFG quality. The SWD monitors for surface emissions quarterly, covering approximately 40 linear miles of the landfill surface looking for emissions.  While the regulatory standard is 500 parts per million (PPM, or 0.05%) methane, the SWD measures at 100 PPM. Detections have rarely been observed, and when they have, it has been due to minor leakage around pipe penetrations which are quickly repaired. An extensive network of monitoring wells around the perimeter of the landfill are checked monthly to ensure no LFG is escaping. 

Question #2: Methane from the biosolids. How much is there? What is the basis for those calculations? Are there other options to deal with the biosolids that would result in less methane?

[bookmark: _GoBack]King County’s biosolids management program consists of land application of biosolids which does not produce methane. Land application in forests, rangeland, agriculture, and land reclamation is an aerobic process, meaning there is plenty of oxygen on the surface and the upper layers of soils. These well-oxygenated soils can convert any trace methane to carbon dioxide. As the biosolids slowly decompose and become part of the soil, little to no methane is formed or released. 
